TURKEY-QUITAQUE ISD – BOARD OF TRUSTEES – REGULAR MEETING
March 18, 2024

Members of the Turkey-Quitaque ISD Board of Trustees met for a Regular Called Meeting on Monday, March 18, 2024 at 7:00 P.M.  Members present were Chris Tucker, Shad Schlueter, Kirk Saul, JC Pigg, Kendall Oliver, Danny House and Jodi Cruse.    Others present were Principal Brandon Smith and Superintendent Jackie Jenkins

Motion was made by JC Pigg and seconded by Danny House to approve the items on the consent agenda.  The items on the consent agenda included the minutes of the February 13, 2024Regular Meeting, monthly financial reports (Balance:  $2,613,957.94), and payment of bills.  The motion passed unanimously.

New Business:
Leah Meyer, Lindsey Elliot and Laura Davidson are currently being paid with ESSER funds.  These funds will be discontinued at the end of the 2023-24 school year.  Kirk Saul made the motion to renew the Leah Meyer and Lindsey Elliot for the 2024-25 school year and pay them out of local funds.  Kendall Oliver seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.  We will contract with Laura Davidson on an as needed basis as we prepare for state assessments.

The Board went into Executive Session from 7:37 PM – 8:07 PM to discuss contracts for John Stanaland and Aaron Green.  

JC Pigg made the motion to renew Athletic Director and Head Coach John Stanaland’s contract for 2024-25.  Jodi Cruse seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.

Danny House made the motion to Head Basketball Coach Aaron Green’s contract for 2024-25.  Shad Schlueter seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Mrs. Jenkins gave an update on the financial impact of the upcoming reduction in MSB funding for Valley School.  The loss of this funding is significant.  No action was taken.

The Board discussed the positive financial impact of a VATRE (Voter -Approval Tax Rate Election).  Currently the district tax rate is at 0.7380 accessing 5 of the districts golden pennies.  The district has 3 golden pennies remaining.  Each Golden penny generates $42,000.  

JC Pigg made the motion to adjourn.  Shad seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.




